

4th July 2019

PRINCIPAL'S ADDRESS

As another semester is complete, I wish you all well over the holiday period. It has been great to be back at school and see students engaged with learning. Next semester includes Parents Night in Week 2 – I hope to see many parents come into the school to continue the team work that supports their children's learning.

I hope you enjoy extra time with your children and look forward to seeing them refreshed and eager to learn next term.

Carolyn Cook



Term 4 Events



Term 3 commences

West Coast Eagles Visit

Monday 22nd July

Wednesday 24th July

Parent Interviews Tuesday 30th July

Athlectics Carnival Friday 2nd August

UWA Aspire Visit Thursday 8th August

Whole School Assembly Thursday 8th August 10am

Kicking Goals Incentive Trip to Perth 9th August - 12th August

Year 10 Parent Information Evening Tuesday 13th August

Science Week 12th August - 15th August

School Development Day Friday 16th August

Fortescue Weekend Public Holiday Monday 19th August

Book Week 20th August - 23rd August

Arts Weeks 16th September - 20th September

Foodbank Visit



Students in Home Economics participated in a food bank workshop on Thursday 20th June. During the session students had the opportunity to set goals, complete an activity around nutrition and cook a variety of dishes in which they all got to taste at the end. The feedback from FoodBank was very positive and they were impressed by the students enthusiasm, engagement and cooking skills were outstanding. A huge well done to all classes who participate.

Miss Moyes

Home Economics Teacher

NADIOC week in Home Economics



What a huge week in Home Economics to help celebrate NAIDOC week. Student were busy in the cooking room in order to produce a lunch for students and guests held on Thursday 27 June. The year 9 and 10 students in Home Economics class helped to make the stew, chicken curry and dampers. Whilst year 12 students helped to bake over 300 mini cupcakes! A special mention to Lauren Taylor, Marrissa Donation, Xanthia Frank, Alyssa Lockyer and Jade Moody who assisted in their own time to ice the cupcakes to represent the Aboriginal and Torrestrate Island flags. Amazing effort to all who helped.

Miss Moyes



..... work in progress



..... finished product



Mrs Lockyer teaching the students how to make Damper

Ashton Jackman

Teriesha Sailor and

Ronelle Kelly

enjoy damper that they prepared and cooked as part of Naidoc Week activities.



2019 Upper School Ball



The much anticipated Newman Senior High School Upper School Ball was held on Saturday the 8th of June, attended by year 11 and 12 students who chose the theme "Shaken not Stirred-James Bond". Ms Goad, Miss Moyes and the teacher volunteers did an amazing job of decorating the rec centre, creating a magical location and theme appropriate atmosphere for the night.

The much anticipated red carpet arrivals did not disappoint. The girls looked absolutely beautiful in their formal attire and the boys or should we say young gentlemen looked very suave in their suits and ties.

On arrival students received a mocktail drink and indulged in a delicious sit down meal catered by The Food Hub. Students then had the opportunity to take photos with both formal shots and the informal photo booth being hot favourites, thank you to Sarah from Serene Bedlam Photography. The students enjoyed themsleves by dancing the night away with DJ Hemisphere.

Students and teachers voted and presentations were awarded on the night to include: Belle of the Ball - Hanna Graddy

Beau of the Ball - Luke Egan
Best Couple - Tahni Sandell and Harry Parsons
Best Dancer (Female) - Hanna Graddy
Best Dancer (Male) - Wyatt Teakle

I would like to personally thank Ms Goad for all her organisation and help with planning this amazing event. The students have commented on what a wonderful time they had. I would also like to thank all the teachers and other school staff who helped out for all aspects of the ball.

Miss Courtney Moyes

Student Engagement Class Activities



Students having fun in woodwork

Boaz Watson, Renisha Brown and Ronelle Kelly recently completed their first main woodwork project – a planter box.

The box is entirely made from recycled pallets. Even the nails came from the pallets that had to be pulled apart as the first part of the project.

The box construction required measuring to size and cutting using both hand saws and an electric drop saw under the guidance of Mr Mayfield. Nailing the pieces together wasn't as easy as they first thought but persistence paid off and the finished product looks great and is very solid!

Well done Boaz, Renisha and Ronelle!

THANK YOU IGA Newman

A big thank you goes to *IGA Newman* for their donation of hearts to our science department, our students were to disect and identify the different parts of the heart.



Hedland Cup



On Wednesday the 29th of May and Thursday the 30th May, V Swans held the annual Hedland Cup where students from our Kicking Goals, Shooting Goals and Shooting Hoops classes are picked to go on an incentive trip to play netball and football in Hedland. We took away 75 students, making up 2 football teams and 4 netball teams. The students represented Newman SHS and competed against other schools from the Pilbara such as; Port Hedland, Karratha, St Luke's and Tom Price. The students qualified for this trip by showing good behaviour in all classes, being up to date with assessments, and maintaining high uniform compliance in Kicking Goals, Shooting Goals and Shooting Hoops classes.

All of our Netball teams put in a great effort with 3 out of 4 of them making it into the semi finals to compete for a spot in the grand final. The Division 1 year 9/10 team came out on top in their semi finals and ended up versing Karratha in the grand final, the girls put up a good fight but ended up in second place after an entertaining game.

Best and Fairest players for each netball division were:

- Div 1 Year 7/8: Allie Malins
- Div 2 Year 7/8: Lily Mitchell
- Div 1 Year 9/10: Nikki-Lee Rasmussen
- Div 2 Year 9/10: Peyton Birt

We are very proud of the efforts of our football teams. The Year 7/8's improved substantially on last years performance which was pleasing given the number of players who were playing in their first Hedland Cup. Our Year 9/10's were extremely competitive, unfortunately didn't post a win but were ahead in all three games at different stages and played some good team footy.

Best and Fairest players for footy were:

- Year 7/8 : Jobe Bakes
- Year 9/10: Lachlan Harrison

All of the feedback from our coaches was positive, and they really enjoyed seeing the players develop both on and off the field/court.

Thank you to all the students that were involved, your behaviour on this trip was a credit to both Newman SHS and the Kicking Goals, Shooting Goals and Shooting Hoops Programs.

We would like to thank Mr Yarnold, Miss Hampel and Miss Bartel, as well as Lauren Taylor, Matt Lorne, Kelly Kendrick and Mick Kendrick, for volunteering their time to help on the camp. Your efforts and input enhanced the experience for the students who went on the trip.

If you would like more information about the Kicking Goals, Shooting Goals and Shooting Hoops Programs in Newman, please contact Regional Manager Paul Pitchers on ppitchers@vswans.com.au

PAUL PITCHERS | REGIONAL MANAGER - EAST PILBARA | V SWANS





On Wednesday 3rd July a group of Year 10 students were provided the opportunity to visit BHP Newman Operations West. The day aimed to open the student's eyes to the awesome opportunities available to them as part of the strong partnership between BHP and NSHS. Following a tour of the mine site and operations students were fortunate to attend a presentation where General Manager, Marie Bourgoin, and a range of BHP employees shared their stories about their vocational pathway and individual journeys.

Newman Senior High School greatly values the partnership with BHP and we wish to extend our appreciation to Marie Bourgoin and her team. Special mention goes to Sarah Forrest and Richard White for coordinating the visit and for their ongoing commitment to the School Based Traineeship program. In addition we thank Shane Goad, Chris Outram, Amanda Everit, Michelle Woolcock and; Jamie Bennett and Fransico from the BHP Innovations Team who took time out of their day to present to the students.

This opportunity was provided as part of the 2020 Year 11 Course Counselling that all Year 10 students will be undertaking next term. One pathway available is students being able to apply for School Based Traineeships with BHP and other Newman employers as part of their Senior School Program. An information evening will be held on Tuesday August 13th at 6.00pm in the NSHS Library. In addition to information regarding Senior School requirements being covered, Industry and

Community partners will be presenting on the School Based Traineeships being offered. ALL YEAR 10 STUDENTS AND PARENTS ARE ENCOURAGED TO ATTEND.

Chris Hickman

Deputy Principal

ANZAC Day Ceremony 2019



On the 12th April 2019 students, staff and distinguished guests from the Newman community all joined at Newman Senior High School together to remember and carry out the spirit of ANZAC day. This commemorative event was hosted by the Year Nine students, with the assistance of Mrs Inskip and other HASS/English Department staff.

Students who assisted in speaking were Isla Madson, Esme Carter, Mikaela Leger, Logan Bilich, Blair Avery and Braden Nelson, as well as the school heads Jesse Wood and Tahni

Sandell. Students were also given the task of running the technological side of the assembly. These students were Anthony Olman, Darcy Smoje, Peyton Birt, Joseph Salva and Brian Wilmot. We also had the pleasure of watching a traditional performance from New Zealand students. Written by Isla Madson and Esme Carter

NSHS's McClements Assembly 2019



It is with great excitement that the successful applicants for the 2019 McClements Foundation Challenge (MFC) were announced at the McClements Assembly on 7th May 2019. Congratulations goes to Natasha Albert, Daisy Carter, Jacqueline Houpapa, Olivia Hughes, Meeka McCakeren, Leah McDonnell, Attila Toth and Talia Walker. This year the selection process was particularly gruelling because of the extremely high calibre of students that applied. As a result each applicant was faced

with intense compitition, through which all applicants stepped out of their comfort zone as they competed against each other. By attending this trip, the selected candidates hope to obtain new leadership skills to better themselves as individuals, as well as to make a positive difference both at school and in the community through the promotion of the Newman Way. This year students will be accompanied by Mrs Inskip and Miss Moyes.

Thank you very much to Ms Maree Arnason, from the McCelments Foundation, for coming all the way to Newman to play a few active roles in the assembly. She presented a captivating speech, in which Ms Arnason departed invaluable wisdom upon our students and handed over a certificate to each beaming candidate. After assembly, both past and present McClement's staff and students gathered together to enjoy a tea with Ms Arnason in the library. Maree Arnason not only met all of the new team personally, but was also able to touch base with the other available members of the McClement's network.

The MFC is an amazing oppurtunity in which 8 Year 11 students partake in various activites and experiences to build upon their leadership qualities. On the excursion, students will travel to Perth, Canberra and Sydney, where they will visit important sites such as Parliament House and the War Memorial, as well as participate in a variety of activites that enhance leadership and assist with career guidance. One activity that will especially be meaningful is when our students team-up with mentors who have specifically been selected by the McClement's team, based on each individual student's career aspirations.

On behalf of the selected students we would like to extend their sincerest appreciation to James and the McClements Foundation for this remarkable oppurtunity to attend yet another prestigious Foundation leadership trip. Without James McClements' support for Newman Senior High School, this trip would not be possible. A massive thank you goes to James for not only sponsoring this trip but for also inspiring groups of NSHS students year after year.

By Miss Moyes and Mrs Inskip

Gregory Ave Newman WA 6753

t (08) 9175 8100 f (08) 9177 8004

Edit your subscription | Unsubscribe

© 2012 Newman SHS Design by Bam Creative